Town Board Meeting November 12, 2012 Immediately following budget hearing Bradley Town Hall

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Eisenman, Jelinek and Hilgendorf were present.

The Treasurer's report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$69,541.34; Equipment Fund - \$189,800.24; General Savings Account - \$25,382.10; Checking Account - \$183,393.58; Cemetery Fund - \$19,755.44; Playground Fund - \$15,400.00; Greenwood Cemetery - \$100,000.00 CD, and Greenwood Beautification - \$12,170.83 CD.

Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes for the October 8th Board meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve payment of vouchers #1001 through #1055. Motion passed 4-0.

There were no license applications.

The clerk read a thank you note from the American Legion and noted that she had given a copy of a letter from Anne Jones concerning littering on Muskellunge Lake Road.

Hilgendorf/Eisenman to adopt the 2013 budget. Motion passed 4-0.

Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve the results of the referendum to appoint the Town Clerk instead of elected. The result of the referendum vote was862 to appoint and 580 to elect. Motion passed 4-0.

Hilgendorf/Eisenman to open Tannery Road from Red Pine Road to Hwy 8, Milky Road and Green Box Road to ATV/UTV travel. The ordinance change will be updated January 2013. Motion passed 4-0.

Plan Commission Chair Harry Gladwin reported that there was no meeting in October, and that the latest draft has been printed and will be reviewed at the January meeting. He also said that Lincoln County Zoning will be visiting Back Road Auto to determine any possible violations of their conditional use permit. Unless there are applications there will not be a meeting in December.

Eisenman/Hilgendorf to leave the current hourly wage rates (excluding the contracted road workers and the road supervisor) as they are. Motion passed 4-0.

Koth will contact Veolia to arrange a meeting at 5:00 P.M. December 10th to discuss weight slips.

Byron Lange reported that the culvert permits came in for Kings Road and Tomahawk River Road. The snow fence is being put up.

Road Supervisor Brian Gruhlke said that he needed to purchase ramps for repairing the trucks and also a tow chain. The board agreed to the purchase.

Supervisor Jelinek reported that the roads were graveled at the Greenwood Cemetery, the pump was out of the pond and the lines had been blown out. He had given a copy of the cemetery ordinance to the board for review.

Hilgendorf/Jelinek to adjourn. Motion passed 4-0.

Ann Eckman, Clerk